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Memorandum for the Secretary of War

May 22, 1940   [Washington, D.C.]


I have read the letter you handed me from the lady in Owensboro, Kentucky, with reference to General Krueger.1

Krueger and I were second lieutenants in the same regiment in 1903.  He is of typical German stock, thorough, hard-working, ambitious, and devoid of humor.  At the time of the return of our regiment from the Philippines in 1902 [1903] and the stopping of the transport at Nagasaki to coal, I recall he was hoping to see his brother there, and that his brother was a General Staff officer of the German Army then on duty as a Military Attaché at Tokyo.  He did not see his brother.


Krueger has made a commendable record in the Army as an intellectual; he was an instructor at the Army War College, and, I believe, also at the Naval War College.  During the World War I believe his return from France was requested by the French Government, and he was quietly returned to France the second time and utilized, I think, in the Training Section of the GHQ.  I have no doubt whatever as to his loyalty.  I know he is ambitious, and that he is a very stubborn character.


It is nothing remarkable to have high ranking officers in our Army of German stock.  General Haan, in command of the Ninth Corps, on the march to the Rhine, called at the home of his father in Germany.2  I believe there are other similar instances.
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1. This letter was not found.  General Krueger’s name had been in the news as commander of the Ninth Corps or “Red” side in the Louisiana-Texas maneuvers.  The Army and Navy Journal (June 8, 1940, p. 989) observed:  “General Krueger is the “Daddy” of the 2nd Division, having organized and commanded it, in its present form, since its inception and naturally is proud of his command.  In turn, the rank and file of the Division, now popularly known as “Blitzkruegers” are proud of their commander.”

2. Major General William G. Haan (U.S.M.A., 1889) had commanded the Thirty-second Division in France during 1918.  After the Armistice, he was assigned to command the Seventh corps, which formed part of the American Army of Occupation in Germany.
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